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President Old and New. 

 

 

The Members of Peo-Taz would like thank all out going Officers for their 
service . Thanks for the leadership Mark Rassi., Barb Turnbough, and Le-
sa Culver. 

The Members of Peo-Taz would like to thank the members who step up for 
the new challenges. Dave Salter as President elect, Kandi Simpson, AcƟvi-
Ɵes Director  and  Jeff  Simpson  Public RelaƟons 

 



Membership….. 

Officer who stayed for 2023 

Chaplain….. 

Howdy all! Ok, is it just me or does it feel like just a few weeks ago we were getting the bikes 
out? November didn’t creep up on me. It just jumped out and slapped me upside the head. 
With it getting dark so soon, the deer are a bit harder to spot. Stay alert! Plans for the State 
Seminar are already underway. If you haven’t attended, it is a great time plus you get a lot of 
information. Make sure to call at midnight on Nov 30th to reserve your room at the Northfield 
Inn in Springfield. 217-523-7900. For January 20-21st.As of November 1st we have 163 active mem-
bers with 10 new members signing up in October they are: Hallie Beimfohr Rita Beimfohr 
Shawn Cochran   Robert Dickerson   Brandon Cook   Sabrina Taylor Michael Brooks  Sonya 
Brooks   Noah Willey    Nickolas Bicknell Welcome to A.B.A.T.E. and to your Peo-Taz chapter! 
With the holidays already upon us a great gift to give it the gift of membership. Something 
that lasts the whole year round. We have gift certificates available. If you sign up 10 new mem-
bers in a calendar year you receive a free one-year single membership from the State. 
Thank you  Shannon Johnson 
 Have a groovy day 

We hope that everyone had a Wonderful Thanksgiving! I had a Pastor say one Ɵme,” it should 
be called, Thanksliving.” Which interpreted means,” living each day with a ,heart of 
“Thanksgiving.” We certainly have a lot to be thankful for don't we? I want to take a moment to 
thank all our officers that have served faithfully this past year. It’s a commitment, no doubt 
about that., We all need each other. We’re all in this together! Good job everyone! It looks like 
all posiƟons will be filled and occupied for the coming year, Halleluia! I call that an , Answer to 
our prayers! We’ll, in closing, Be safe, Enjoy the Christmas Season! And, be a Blessing to some-
one today! Love Ben and Pam  

Vice President Randy Pugh  Secretary Kay Bernstein  Treasurer Susan Salter  Membership Shan-
non  Johnson  LegislaƟve RepresentaƟve Patrick Wood   Sergeant at Arms  Dusty Dibbler 
NewsleƩer Director  MaƩ Bernstein (who ever he might be)   Chaplain Ben Madigan  Web Mas-
ter Randy Pugh  Products Director Teresa Wood    
THANK YOU                                                    And Thank You to the Roving Reporter 
 
Open PosiƟon        Safety and Ed Coordinator   



 
At the 2022 Motorcycle Riders Foundation’s (MRF) 38th annual Meeting of the Minds Conference held 
in Des Moines, Iowa a legislative strategy session was hosted by the MRF’s Legislative Committee. 
The purpose of the session was to establish and prioritize the MRF’s 2023 Federal Legislative Agenda. 
Legislative issues fall into one of three categories, high, medium and monitor. This list remains fluid 
and can be adapted depending on the issue and political environment. 
Below is a brief description of the issues on the MRF’s 2023 agenda. The January 2023 issue of the 
American Biker Journal will have more detail on each of these legislative priorities. As a reminder, all 
MRF members receive a copy of the American Biker Journal with their membership. 
If you aren’t a MRF member click here to join and support freedom and safety for street motorcyclists 
in Washington, D.C.  
The 2023 Motorcycle Riders Foundation Legislative Priorities List 
HIGH PRIORITY OBJECTIVES: 
Profiling - Sustain lobbying efforts for the passage of resolutions or legislation that promotes aware-
ness and prohibition of motorcyclist profiling.  
Renewable Fuels - Advocate for targeted changes to the Renewable Fuel Standard (RFS) including 
supporting the universal availability of approved fuel blends, containing no more than 10% ethanol by 
volume. 
Autonomous Vehicles - Advocate and monitor any legislation or regulations related to motorcycles 
concerning connected and autonomous vehicles (AV): 
Emission Regulations - Engage the EPA & Congress on any activity related to motorcycle emission reg-
ulations including efforts by California and other states that endangers the future of motorcycling 
Definition of a Motorcycle - Seek a more appropriate and up to date federal definition of a motorcycle 
which reflects the current set of vehicles on the roads today. 
Crash Avoidance - Promote the theme of crash avoidance versus safer crashing, urging NHTSA and 
the DOT to focus on crash prevention and rider education. 

MOTORCYCLE RIDERS FOUNDATION LEGISLTIVE PRIORITIES 

2023 MEDIUM PRIORITY OBJECTIVES: 

Surface TransportaƟon ReauthorizaƟon (Highway Bill) - Advocate and pursue legislaƟve efforts 
related to the next highway bill reauthorizaƟon (expiring in 2026).Roadway Design - Pursue saf-
er roadway design strategies in federal infrastructure legislaƟon or discussions. Discriminatory 
LegislaƟon - Oppose any motorcycling, motorcycle, or motorcyclist-based discriminatory legisla-
Ɵon or rules proposed by the U.S. Congress or by any governmental agency. Vulnerable Road-
way User Terminology - Monitor and ensure that motorcycles and motorcyclists are a specific 
and unique category or classificaƟon. Gang, Club and Other Language - Monitor and respond to 
federal legislaƟve or regulatory acƟvity concerning the usage of the terms gang, club, known 
associate, and associate when referring to motorcyclists. Taxes - Encourage fair treatment of 
motorcyclists in any change to federal taxes related to transportaƟon. 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Our monthly drawing. 
 

To Qualify: 
You must be an active Peo-Taz member.  
You must be at the meeting.  
  Board members are included.  

 
Next months drawing  

 December 4th   
$50.00 

 

November Drawing— Lesa Culver we drew your name and you 
won $140.00. Good things happen when you come to the meet-
ings. 
 
The December pot is worth $50.00.   
 
Remember you must be present to win.  No drawing held in May. 



 

 

216 MarqueƩe Street 
Creve Coeur , Illinois 61610 



 



 
Use the application below to join and support the Motorcycle Riders         
Foundation. 



  HAPPY HOUR  
 Mon-Fri 4-7 
 $1.00 All Mixers 
 

  $1.00 Daquiris  
 on Monday 
  $1.50 Domestics  
 on Friday 
  
OPEN 365 DAYS A            
YEAR 
 
         309-839-2720 
 
COME BY AND SEE US 
SOON 



 



 

 



Legislative Representa-
tive……….. 

Products….. 

 

 

Help wanted!! 
It is time...!! HOW OFTEN DO YOU HEAR OR SOME IF YOU MAY EVEN SAY IT YOURSELF!!"OH...I’M 
NOT INTERESTED IN POLITICS...." WELL....I'm currently looking for a few good members under 
the age of 45yrs. old. Come out and be involved in activities, meetings, and legislative learning! 
For you are the next generation of "LEGISLATIVE WARRIORS!!WHY SOOO IMPORTANT? per col-
lege- a motorcycle safety course at the college was closed because of a student accident in 
which the student sued after being injured at her own hands. This leaves the course vacant 
and in need of some organization to tackle this endeavor....as abate of Illinois votes to pass 
because of the financial investment it would take and the return time of funds reimburse-
ment. But for every action there sometimes is a greater reaction!! There may be very deep leg-
islative rebounds that may be put forth in Disguise As trying to help and protect the people 
when in all reality it will be an attempt to legislate away some of our rights. Often in some 
people's mind protecting the people is just a way to harness and eliminate things That the 
people enjoy as a freedom...!!! Be prepared in this next legislative cycle When called to do so 
to put up your opinions and fill out the discussions and opinions that your legislators will hear 
being proactive will help keep our rights intact and not tie our hands as free individuals and 
riders who enjoy that freedom!!!Get informed!! Get involved!!!Join the FIGHT!!  For warned is 
for armed!!! Patrick Wood (Woody) Legislative rep.  Peo-Taz chapter 

Loyalty can bring rewards to your life. Loyalty stands as an important quality that will allow 
you to develop a stronger emoƟonal connecƟon with the people around you. It helps other 
people feel assured about you when they know you can commit to things, and you won't leave 
them halfway hrough.Loyalty can require compromise and even sacrificing one's personal 
needs or prioriƟes at Ɵmes, but the result is a Ɵghter moral relaƟonship. Loyalty also helps pro-
mote trust between people and can create very strong emoƟonal and psychological bonds Alt-
hough there is a strong relaƟonship between these two values, there is also a disƟnct differ-
ence between loyalty and honest. Loyalty is a strong feeling of allegiance or support to some-
one or something whereas honesty is the fairness and straighƞorwardness of conduct Whether 
it’s a Peo-Taz chapter loyalty or any other ABATE LOYALTY!!! Rest assured your support is wel-
comed and needed in all things ABATE!!! Please feel free to chat with any of our members for 
further assistance! WE ARE HERE FOR YOU SO TOGETHER WE CAN BIND TOGETHER AND KEEP 
OUR RIGHTS ALIVE!!!Make Every Day…Every Ride Amazing!!! Teresa Wood- Products Director   



 

 Open  10 AM  7 days A Week 
Daily Drink Specials  

6 Slot Machines and  2 Pool Tables 
2359 Washington Road 

Downtown Sunnyland  309-745-5321 

Thanks  to the Motorcyclist 
who supported St. Jude's 
Children's Hospital  Thanks 
to Vets Helping   Vets 

 



CHANGE OF ADDRESS FORM 

Name(s): _______________________________________________________ 

New address: ___________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip __________________________________________________ 

Old address: ____________________________________________________ 

                       ____________________________________________________ 

Phone:  ________________________________________________________ 

Please mail to:  Shannon Johnson, P.O. Box 5936, Peoria, IL  61601 

                                                                                    





We had a great time at our quarter auction. Not only did you help support our chapter, but several oth-
er worthy causes as well 
Our quarter collectors: Susan Salter, Teresa Wood, Karen chase, Jeff Simpson, Tammy Johnson, Adam Sales, 
Mark Rassi Our Vanna/Vincent Whites: Kinde Simpson and Dusty Dibler Our numbers and cash counters 
Hoffman and Linda Head Our table movers and all around what do you need guys 
Jim Culver and Randy Pugh, Our Vendors: 31, Gourmet Cupboard, Veterans Helping Veterans, Huggy’s Treas-
ures, Beautifully Jaded Blankets & More, Dale’s Jams, Neighbors Helping Neighbors, Paparazzi, Scentsy, Karen’s 
Collections Pink Zebra, Tupperware, Relay for Life, Scarlet Stitches those who donated itemed Junk & Don
 Mike & Roe Gracheck Ben & Pam Madigan Jo Hoffman  Karen Salm 
Woody & T Al & Ginny Hammond Steve & Tobi Mullen Kandi Simpson 
The VFW 3883 our bartender Dena who always makes us feel welcome.  
We hope we didn’t forget anyone. Thank you to all who attended and made this a great day! 



 

309-966-3382 
 

LUNCH SPECIALS $4.99 
 

Monday-----PULLED PORK SANDWICH 
 

Tuesday-----PORKCHOP SANDWICH 
 

Wednesday-----DOUBLE STACK BURGER 
 

Thursday-----SMALL TENDERLOIN 
 

Friday-----PHILLY CHEESE STEAK 
 
 

ALL SPECIALS COME WITH FREE FRIES 
 

OPEN DAILY 10:00AM – 11:00PM 
 

STEAKS HAMBURGERS CATFISH APPETIZERS DESSERTS 
FRIED CHICKEN PIZZA SALAD BAR 

 
SUNDAYS ONLY BREAKFAST BUFFET 8:00AM 

 
 

HILLTOPGRILLTOGO.COM 
 

DELIVERIES 
 

DOORDASH      GRUBHUB      UBEREATS 



We are a 501c3 non-profit foundaƟon that repairs and gives power chairs/
scooters to those who cannot afford them. AŌer 5 years of work, we have deliv-
ered 573 scooters.  Recently we acquired a larger van, to enable us to deliver and 
service more chairs per trip.  We have been able to deliver and service 37 chairs 
in Aug. Your generous donaƟons are allowing us to conƟnue our mission. We are 
accepƟng monetary donaƟons or power chairs/scooters equipment, any condi-
Ɵon. 
Our monthly quarter aucƟon at VFW Peoria Heights #2602, doors open at 5 pm, 
first drawing at 6:30 pm first Wed: ( Nov 3, Dec 1, Jan 5, Feb 2, Mar 2). Newcom-
ers get 2 free numbers. 

   

VETS HELPING VETS 







PEO-TAZ 2022 CALENDAR    
December 
4th Membership MeeƟng 
January 2023 
8th Membership MeeƟng 
 
Not a member, join us at a meeƟng and see what we are 
about. MeeƟngs held at Bartonville VFW  Post 3883 
4518 S. LafayeƩe Ave, Bartonville IL. 
 
 

Event Schedule 
December 
1st Vets Helping Vets Quarter AucƟon Peoria Heights VFW 
5pm-6:30pm 
3rd ABATE 0f ILLINOIS—Peo-Taz and Freedom Valley Christ-
mas ParƟes 
10th ABATE of ILLINOIS –Freebird Chapter Christmas Party 
17th AOA Christmas for Kids Party at ITOO Hall 
 
                 
 
 
 
 
 

Need Extra Cash  
 
Peo-Taz Chapter Members  can AdverƟse for FREE in our NewsleƩer under Classified. 
Motorcycle related Items , clothing, accessory, parts or even a motorcycle. 
Example  Leathers ( jacket, vest, pants, gloves) rain suit, Ɵres, tubes, wheels, 
spark plugs.  
If you need help wriƟng AD or taken a picture. Call, text, or e-mail  MaƩ 
Bernstein 309-363-3434  E-mail peotaznews@gmail.com  





 
Peo-Taz 2022 Membership Meeting Schedule  

    
VFW Post 3883 

4518 S Lafayette Ave, Bartonville, IL 
Locations subject to change.  See Facebook for updates. 

December 4th  1:30pm 
 
January    8th         1:30pm 
 
February  5th          1:30pm 
 
March      5th          1:30pm   
 
Members please bring a friend to a meeting. 
 
Not a member?  Please join us at a meeting we would love to meet you 
and answer any questions you have about ABATE of Illinois and our Peo-
Taz chapter. 

Bike for sale 2013 Harley Davidson Super Glide Cus-
tom Anniversary Vintage Gold & Vintage Black Se-
curity, ABS, Chrome Smoothy Wheels. Extras, 
Brown  leather saddlebags , Windshield, Touring 
Seat ,Backrest with Luggage Rack., Forward Con-
trols with Rider Floorboards. Premium Rear 
Shocks, Chrome Regulator Cover, Chrome Front 
End, Chrome Floorboards and Passenger Foot 
Pegs , OEM Seat included. If interested Call or Text 
309-363-3434  $11,000  Kelly Blue Book is over 
$13,000 Matt 

Classified Ads 

Harley Davidson 13 Air Shocks  Fits 1999 to 
2016 Touring Models New bike Take Offs Like 
New  $100.00 Call 309-363-3434 Matt 



 

 

 

2022 PEO-TAZ OFFICERS 
 
PRESIDENT 
MARK RASSI  309-357-1255 
baggerman96@gmail.com 
VICE PRESIDENT  
Randy Pugh  309-208-4701  
vp@peo-taz.com 
SECRETARY 
KAY BERNSTEIN 309-363-3433 
bernsteinkay19@gmail.com 
TREASURER 
SUSAN SALTER 309-472-6901 
susankahoun@hotmail.com 
PUBLIC RELATIONS                                      
BARB TURNBOUGH 309-276-7681 
harleydivadmr928@yahoo.com 
MEMBERSHIP/SPONSORSHIP DIRECTOR 
SHANNON JOHNSON 309-657-7266 
hippiebikerbabe@yahoo,com   
SAFETY & ED. COORDINATOR 
DAVE SALTER ll   309-989-2225 
wildnaƟve1973@yahooo.com 
LEGISLATIVE REPRESENTATIVE  309-373-3864 
PATRICK WOOD  hdstyle97@yahoo.com 

 
SERGEANT at ARMS 
DUSTY DIBBLER 309-256-7758 
dabd87@sbcglobal.net 
ACTIVITIES DIRECTOR 
LESA CULVER 309-360-5436 
auntlesakay@hptmail.com 
ATTENDANCE DIRECTOR 
BRENDA LANE 309-370-7000 
brendalane4760@yahoo.com 
NEWSLETTER DIRECTOR 
MATT BERNSTEIN 309-363-3434 
peotaznews@gmail.com 
CHAPLAIN 
BEN MADIGAN  309-645-0738 
benandpam75@comcast.net 
WEBMASTER 
RANDY PUGH 309-208-4701 
rpugh75@gmail.com 
PRODUCTS DIRECTOR 
TERESA WOOD 309-369-0624 
teresaordazwood67@yahoo.com 
 
 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 Membership 
Meeting 1:30 PM 
VFW Bartonville 

5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

December 2022 



A.B.A.T.E. needs YOU! 
Call to Action 

 
There are more owners of Motorcycles, ATV’s and Dirt Bikes than ever be-

fore. However, our membership state wide is lower than it has been in a  
decade. 

 
WHO WILL FIGHT FOR YOUR RIGHTS? 

 
Did you know in 2018 they tried to make protective gear, jackets and pants,  
illegal, calling them BODY ARMOR? You probably have a leather jacket  

hanging in your closet.  
 

Yes A.B.A.T.E. helped stop that. 

Peo-Taz membership meetings are held at the VFW, 4518 S Lafayette Ave  
Bartonville, IL ———- 1st Sunday Each Month. 

See us on the web! 

peo-taz.com 

See us on the web! 

peo-taz.com 

Is your membership expiraƟon date highlighted?    
If it is, Renew Today! 


